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STATEMENT ON THE PASSING OF 
THE HONORABLE ANTONIO S. NEGRÓN GARCÍA, 

RETIRED ASSOCIATE JUSTICE OF THE PUERTO RICO 
SUPREME COURT 

  
SAN JUAN, PUERTO RICO (June 23, 2025)- The U.S. District Court for 

the District of Puerto Rico extends heartfelt condolences to Retired Supreme 

Court of Puerto Rico Associate Justice Antonio S. Negrón García’s wife Gloria, 

his son Judge Antonio R. Negrón Villardefrancos, extended family members, 

and his large cohort of former law clerks.     

 

Chief Judge Raúl M. Arias-Marxuach offered the following tribute: “The Puerto 

Rican judiciary has lost an exemplary public servant and jurist.  Justice Negrón 

García’s keen intelligence and outstanding work ethic were coupled with an 

affable demeanor, deep humility, and the highest integrity. A zealous guardian 

of judicial independence, it is fitting that he passed away of the feast day of a 

like-minded former judge, Saint Thomas More, who famously refused to 

compromise on matters of principle.”   
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